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BOARD MINUTES

June 13, 2023
Board Meeting – 3:00 p.m.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT


BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 
Mr. Brad Davis, Chairperson



Mr. Jason Carraher, Vice Chairperson
Mr. Willie Jenkins, Secretary




Mrs. Michele Bryngelson

Mrs. Mildred Heatley

Dr. Greg Harrison – ex-officio (DD2)

Dr. James Hodges – ex-officio (DD4)

Notice to the Media:  In accordance to SC Code of Law, 1976, Section 30-4-80 (d) as amended, the following have been notified of the time and location of this meeting:  The Post and Courier, The Journal Scene and the Eagle Record.

Mr. Davis, Chairperson, called the meeting of the Dorchester County Career & Technology Center Board of Trustees to order by reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance”.
Welcome Visitors – Mr. Davis:  There were no visitors present at today’s meeting.

Approval of Agenda – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Carraher made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the agenda for today’s meeting. The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Approval of Minutes for Meeting held May 9, 2023:  Mr. Carraher made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Bryngelson, to approve the minutes for the meeting held May 9, 2023.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.
Discussion of Board’s Bills Claim for May 2023: – (Mrs. Garrick):  The Board reviewed the bills claim for May, 2023.
A Board Member’s Moment – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Davis opened the floor for comments.  Each Board member had an opportunity to speak.
District 2/District 4 Update:  Dr. Greg Harrison gave an update on what’s happening in District 2.  Dr. James Hodges gave an update on what’s happening in District 4.
Administrative Report – Mr. Villeponteaux:  Items discussed were as follows:
1. The 2022/2023 school year has ended, all teachers have checked out and we are now on summer hours working Monday through Thursday 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
2. Staff and students are completing summer projects and repairs, painting, pressure washing and cleaning up under sheds around the center.

3. In regards to the Trolley Road expansion, we have signed contracts and earnest monies applied for both properties.  Terracon has given us an all-clear after testing the storage facility and the office up front. We have contracted with a surveyor to survey both properties and establish corners.  We have been in contact with both owners and the attorney, Mr. Reeves, regarding the tenants and setting a time to vacate the property after closing.  We are waiting for a closing date and time.
4. In regards to Dorchester County Fire Department, the crane and the containers are on site and we have a scheduled completion date for this coming Thursday.
5. We have hired Ben Gibson as our Agriculture Heavy Equipment instructor and a new Nursing instructor, Ms. Janet Dupuy.  We are working with a possible new Automotive instructor, Adam Canady from Holcim.
6. We are making progress with the teacher equipment requests for the upcoming year and hopefully most approved items will be in place before June 30th.

7. Mr. Villeponteaux will be out of the office for the next two weeks attending the Innovative Ideas Conference in Myrtle Beach and the Business Summit in Greenville.
8. The building will be closed the week of July 4th with the exception of waxing and some summer work.

9. Mr. Broderick is in England and Mr. Behr will be headed to the beach.

After discussion, Mrs. Heatley made the motion, seconded by Mr. Carraher, to transfer $1,000,000 from the General Fund, of which $290,337.00 will be placed in the Reserve Fund and $709,663.00 will be placed in the Building Fund.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.
Without objection, this meeting stands adjourned.
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